
Council on the Status of Grandparents Raising Grandchildren
March 28, 2013
Members Present:


Toni Buxton, Department of Children and Family Services

Dot Thibodeaux, Co-Founder, Grandparent citizen committed to raising grandchildren

Patricia Robinson, Grandparent citizen committed to raising grandchildren

Rita Hathorne, Grandparent citizen committed to raising grandchildren

Winonah LeJeune, Grandparent citizen committed to raising grandchildren

Delores Dyer, Grandparent citizen committed to raising grandchildren

Donna Bowie, Department of Juvenile Justice

Stacy Mills, Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs

Others Present:

Elizabeth Anthon, Department of Children and Family Services

Official minutes were not formulated for the meeting, as a quorum was not present and official business could not be conducted.

Discussion centered on each state agency having a “grandparent-friendly” staff person to assist grandparents in obtaining services for their families.  It was stated that each staff person needs to be able to understand the perspective of others and assist accordingly.  Donna Bowie stated that in her role with OJJ, she is the family liaison and assists families with obtaining services.  Stacy Mills stated that the Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs does not have a family liaison, but it is expected that all staff are able to assist the community appropriately.  Toni Buxton suggested that a statewide training be held to discuss the special needs of grandparents raising their grandchildren.
Individual members of the council will be contacted prior to the next scheduled meeting to encourage their attendance.  DCFS will draft a letter to be signed by the Secretary that will stress the nature of their agency’s legislative appointment to the council and the importance of participating in council meetings.  The goal of the council is to get people to the meetings in order to conduct business.  Suggestions to increase attendance included holding council meetings at a different time and inviting local officials to participate in meetings.  A poll will be initiated to determine the date and time that is most convenient for the majority of members to attend a meeting.
The need for the development of by-laws for the council was discussed.  It is important to determine who has the ability to cancel a meeting and who is able to facilitate meetings when the chairperson is not available.
Members expressed frustration that when services/assistance is increased in one area, it often means decreasing services/assistance in another area.

The group Comfort-Keepers desire to be established as a Medicaid provider.  They offer services to support people who are elderly and are caring for family.  Copies of their flyer will be sent to council members by email/mail.  

Donna Bowie discussed dedicating some OJJ meetings in each region to the challenges faced by grandparents.  Dot Thibodeaux stated there are grandparent organizations all over the state and she can provide the contact information for them in order to determine their interest in participating in the meetings.

The meeting was adjourned.


